
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.16 FOR REPLY AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 2nd MARCH 
2020 
 
Q.1  COUNCILLOR CRÍONA NÍ DHÁLAIGH 

To ask the Chief Executive for a copy of the maintenance report for (details supplied). 
What has been done to address the concerns of the tenant regarding the dampness 
and leaks in the flat?  
 

Q.2  COUNCILLOR CRÍONA NÍ DHÁLAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a copy of the maintenance report for (details supplied). 

What has been done to address the concerns of the tenant regarding the dampness 
and leaks in the flat? 
 

Q.3  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to reconsider the refusal to grant an overall welfare/medical 

priority for this family at (details supplied). 
 
Q.4 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive what are the rules for someone applying for a log cabin in 

their back garden. 
 

Q.5  COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY  
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on when construction will be finished on the 

Lidl store in Ballymun. 
 
Q.6 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive when will the 2 bed void in (details supplied) be ready for 

letting? 
 

Q.7  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a policy to allow in house applicants for bed sits in DCC 

flat complex’s given the large numbers off sub tenants on the housing list. 
 
Q.8  COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the future of the vacant units at (details 

supplied). 
 
Q.9 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 
 To ask the Chief Executive that a Christmas tree be put in place this year at (details 

supplied). 
 
Q.10  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive why the Tenant Purchase Scheme is not allowed for 

tenants in Modular Housing and if this decision is to be reviewed at any stage? 
 
Q.11 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many units in the Scribblestown PPP development will 

be earmarked for people with a disability and how many will be for Senior Citizens. 
 
Q.12  COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the removal of the trip hazard at (details 

supplied) which was caused when the court was paved recently. Council tenant’s 
homes were given new footpaths but this house was left without. Can this be rectified 
ASAP please? 



Q.13  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to install a hand rail in the following lanes (details 

supplied) to assist elderly people using them. 
 

Q.14  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to put speed ramps on (details supplied). 

 
Q.15  COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to have the following works carried out for the tenant in 

(details supplied), repair the damaged path outside her gate, repair the damaged 
fence in her back garden and fix the broken shower rail. 
 

Q.16 COUNCILLOR SÉAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to install signage, on existing poles on the surrounding 

main Roads, to direct people to (details supplied). 
 
Q.17  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL PIDGEON 
 To ask the Chief Executive the basis for the Dublin City Council policy to reject new 

zebra crossing installations, including both the rationale for the policy and when, how 
and by whom the decision was reached. 

 
Q.18 COUNCILLOR CRÍONA NÍ DHÁLAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive with regard to voids: 

o What is the average length of time a void lays empty? 
o What is the average length of time it takes to reallocate a void? 
o What is the average cost of reallocating a void? 

 
Q.19 COUNCILLOR CRÍONA NÍ DHÁLAIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will consider for a transfer for (details supplied) to a 

more suitable accommodation. Her flat has had so many floods she just cannot cope 
anymore and the stress is impacting on her health.  

  
Q.20  COUNCILLOR MARIE SHERLOCK 
 To ask the Chief Executive the number of residential planning applications which have 

received planning approval since the start of 2017, in which one or more units are 
below the minimum floor area standard as per the Dept. Housing, Planning and Local 
Government design standards. 

 
Q.21 COUNCILLOR MARIE SHERLOCK 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a list of planning applications submitted between 2013 

and 2017 for each of the following; shared accommodation, student accommodation 
and co-living residential developments and to detail the number of which have been 
granted or refused permission. 

 
Q.22  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full report with details regarding any land 

ownership or lands in the hands of the Council at the Montague Court area of Dublin. 
These lands relate directly to the planning application for development of 45-47 
Greenside House, Cuffe Street, by the development group KC Properties Limited. This 
planning application relates to the demolition of the existing building and the 
construction of an 8 story office block that incorporates developing the lands at 
Protestant Row and Montague Court.   

 
 
 



Q.23 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm what companies, if any, have been engaged as 

consultants with regards the upcoming DCC Development Plan 2020-2025. 
 
Q.24  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to clarify whether DCC Homeless Executive wish to stand 

over the remarks made by one of its senior staff members at a recent housing SPC 
meeting, regarding an alleged consultation process between the community at 
Whitefriar Street, the Peter McVerry Trust and the Dublin Homeless Executive on any 
proposals for Homeless services at Avalon House, Aungier Street.  

 
Further, it is now firmly established within the community that no consultation took 
place. This has been accepted by the Peter McVerry Trust and apologies have been 
made in writing to certain individuals who were named as having been consulted 
regarding the Avalon House Development.  

 
The responsibility is now on Dublin City Council and Dublin Regional homeless 
executive to clear up this matter and to offer an apology to the community. 

 
Q.25  COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

To ask the Chief Executive to issue a full update and evaluation of the cost of 
implementing the revised plaza plan for the Dame Street area. Given the rising cost of 
construction within the city it is time to reappraise the budgets and the costings for 
these major projects.   

 
Further, can the manager also include the envisaged costs of the white water rafting 
project and also the costing projections for the intended stand-alone library 
development at Parnell Square?  

 
This is one question regarding public expenditure on major DCC projects. 

 
Q.26  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this request of (details supplied): to have 

the surface of the back yard of these premises be resurfaced. In its present condition 
it floods on a regular basis. 
 

Q.27  COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this request: to have the shores in the back 
garden of (details supplied) cleared.  

 
Q.28  COUNCILLOR LAWRENCE HEMMINGS 
 To ask the Chief Executive if a ticketing system/CRM for council can be created to 

track representations submitted by members on behalf of constituents as is used by 
Fingal and South Dublin County Councils to assist with the efficacious delivery of 
results for service users of Dublin City Council. 

 
Q.29  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to review and remove the footpath car parking to make 

safe access for pedestrians and disabled people along Clogher Road between Bangor 
Road and Sundrive Road. Resident notes that pedestrians have to walk on main road 
with prams to pass parked cars.  

  
There is a large primary school 200m away from where the footpath is blocked for 
access due to the parking obstruction. The road is busy with cars and buses as speed 
on the narrow section of road.  



Q.30  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive when the City Council and NTA working group/Transport 

sub-committee will commence. As there are issues on roads all over Dublin that the 
Council is involved in, such as traffic management, parking, pedestrian crossing, 
footpath and road maintenance, the Enquirer in Question 1 notes that the latest BUS 
CONNECTS proposes to re-route more buses and traffic on the narrow stretch of 
Clogher Road (Between Sundrive and Bangor Road), away from Crumlin Road and 
other minor roads.  

 
This road is at maximum capacity at present considering the narrow road width, volume 
of traffic and hazard of parked cars. It is also very busy with pedestrians and cyclists. 
Hence, I ask whether the Council will consider traffic calming, rather than extensive 
increase in traffic on this narrow residential road. 

 
Q.31  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE CONROY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to what extent will the Council renovate and repair drainage 

and sewage systems on Crumlin Road adjacent to Iveagh Gardens where there has 
been serious flooding damage and foul overflow from the Storm Ciara and Storm Denis 
mid-February? The emergency assistance from the Council so far is appreciated from 
enquirers, however, a fundamental repair system will be required and interaction with 
Irish Water. Can information on the repair system be provided? 

 
Q.32 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please give me details of the following: Dublin City 

Council changed the contract with Dublin Media to some new company in the past few 
months. We are now told the costs of doing business with this new company are 
substantially more expensive than the previous operator what is the rational of giving 
the contract to a new company who is more expensive? I was always led to believe 
the awarding of contracts was based on service & value for money. 

 
Q.33  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure the bad surface along the perimeter wall along 

Long Meadows Pitch & Putt Course at Sarsfield Road Ballyfermot Dublin 10, be looked 
at to see if it’s safe & remedial work be done to repair / replace the wall / surface. 
Residents have told me that the pebble dashing is falling off in small sheets from time 
to time. 

 
Q.34 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please give me a report on the following: DCC bought  
 back the lease on (details supplied). I am told it is to be turned into a domestic 

dwelling due to the fact this is a small commercial terrace. I find it would be more 
suitable to retain the ground floor for commercial purposes. In addition this area can 
be difficult enough with groups of youths hanging around. The logic of not just buying 
a local house for the AHB would have I think been a better alternative. 
 

Q.35  COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look at the retention of industrial lands at (details 

supplied 1), which are currently subject to a material variation towards residential use. 
I am fully supportive of all housing developments however this site offers excellent 
employment potential in the existing facility & the adjoining large site. If all employment 
is lost to the city people will continually have to travel great distances for employment, 
this variation will restrict employment potential development of the (details supplied 
2) where they were planning the siting of a training centre on some of these site. 
Housing built on this site will do little to impact on our large housing lists. 
 



Q.36  COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will look at the drains on Thorncastle Street in 

Ringsend. The lid on the street is damaged and poses a risk to people using the 
footpath. 

 
Q.37  COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive will the council build the garden wall at (details supplied) 

back to its original state as the prior tenant broke the wall to install a gate. 
 

Q.38  COUNCILLOR KEVIN DONOGHUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to prune the tree at (details supplied), the tree is touching 

against the wall of the house and the tenant is saying that it is doing damage to the 
house. 

 
Q.39  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive further to question 87 on the 4th of November 2019, 

question 22 in the 3rd of February 2020, the  passage of Motion 25 of the South East 
Area Committee on the 9th of September 2019, Motion 6 and 17 of the South East 
Area Committee on the 10th of February 2020 South East Area Committee meeting 
and the request endorsed by all of the councillors present at the 10th of February 2020 
meeting that councillors would also be on the joint task force established by Dublin 
City Council (DCC) in 2019, headed by a full time DCC Senior Engineer that has 
representatives from DCC, Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council, the Department 
of Housing, Planning and Local Government and Irish Water addressing Bathing Water 
and ongoing issues in relation to both Merrion Strand and Sandymount Strand if he 
can confirm if this request will be granted and the number of councillors that can be 
appointed to this Task Force and when a meeting can take place involving councillors 
with the Task Force. 

 
Q.40 COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive further to question 20 on the 3rd of February 2020, when 

the date for the next meeting of the Sutton to Sandycove Joint Committee shall take 
place; if no date has yet been set, please provide an explanation for why there has 
been no meeting of the Sutton to Sandycove Joint Committee since the local elections 
in May 2019 and detail within how many weeks it is anticipated that there shall be a 
meeting irrespective of whether a date has in fact not yet been confirmed. 

 
Q.41 COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive further to question 22 to the South East Area Committee 

on the 10th of February 2020, whether existing statute or bye-law prevents a private 
individual from seeking or obtaining permission to install an underground electrical 
cable duct underneath a public footpath adjacent to their home to carry an electric 
vehicle charging cable; if existing statute or bye-laws do prevent a private individual 
from obtaining such permission, please identify the relevant statute and bye-law along 
with section and subsections; if the Chief Executive is aware that in Meath, Kildare and 
Wicklow, it is permissible for a private individual to seek or obtain permission to install 
an underground electrical cable duct underneath a public footpath adjacent to their 
home to carry an electric vehicle charging cable; if the Chief Executive has any plans 
to consider how it may be permissible for a private individual to seek or obtain 
permission from Dublin City Council to install an underground electrical cable duct 
underneath a public footpath adjacent to their home to carry an electric vehicle 
charging cable. 

 
 
 



Q.42  COUNCILLOR JAMES GEOGHEGAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive why Community Development within Dublin City Council is  
 exclusively funded by discretionary budget funding instead of core budgetary funding; 

if the Chief Executive can outline whether Community Development in the past 10 
years ever formed part of core budgetary funding or if it has always been funded by 
discretionary budget funding; if the Chief Executive has any plans to see Community 
Development funding form part of core budgetary funding. 

 
Q.43 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the streets to be included by the Roads  

Maintenance for the Works Programme for each of the five administrative areas within 
this Council; and whether he will make a statement on the matter? 

 
Q.44 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate what exactly is the preference of the Housing 

Department with regards the redevelopment of (details supplied), in terms of housing 
typology, numbers of units, scale and density of any possible development and to 
indicate what contact with the Department of Housing, Planning & Local Government 
as to advance the Council’s preferred plans for the site; and if he will make a statement 
on the matter? 
 

Q.45 COUNCILLOR RAY MCADAM 
 To ask the Chief Executive to outline the number of commencement notices submitted 

to the Planning Department in line with granted planning permissions, for each month 
since May 2016; and if he will make a statement on the matter? 

 
Q.46  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive for the following details regarding the emergency 

accommodation provided by the Dublin Region Homeless Executive (DRHE): 
Number of facilities by type i.e. Supported Temporary Accommodation, Temporary 
Emergency Accommodation, Family Hubs, Private Emergency Accommodation 
facilities and Hotels/B&BS.  
a. Number of places available by type. 
b. Cost per person for each type of accommodation. (Annual, monthly, daily or 
whatever gives best indication of overall average per person) 

 
Q.47  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to the provision of dedicated Electric Vehicle 

(EV) only parking bays, can the Chief Executive detail how many such bays are 
currently in operation and to indicate the cost per annum of providing these bays. In 
addition, can the Chief Executive confirm how many more bays are planned and if the 
planned number will meet future demand. 

 
Q.48  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on progress on the design and 

implementation of the Second Dublin City Public Art Programme and, in addition, the 
work being done to maximise Per Cent for Art funding opportunities across the council. 

 
Q.49  COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive for the following updates in relation to Fairview Park: 

a) Tearoom project: preferred location, planning stage, cost and a possible time line for 
construction/completion of same. 

b) To ask for details as to where the old bandstand is stored and if it is intended to bring 
it back into public use (the old bandstand was removed and stored at the 



commencement of the port tunnel works in the park but local residents were assured 
it would a. be safely stored and b. put back up in the park on completion of the works. 

c) Details to the usage and management of the dressing room facilities in the park. 
 

Q.50 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to the Dog Pound, can the Chief Executive 

answer the following questions?: 
a)      When is the contract with Ashton Pound due for renewal? 
b)      What is the current cost of the contract? 
c)      Do all four Local Authorities have a contract with Ashton Pound? 

 
Q.51  COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 To ask the Chief Executive in relation to the “Community Benefit Clause in 

Construction Works Initiative” can the Chief Executive detail the following? 
a)      The number of building projects where this initiative has been used in the last 5 
years? 
b)      The number of local people employed on each project under this initiative, 
detailed by job title, temporary or permanent position, qualifications attained and any 
other benefits accruing,       

 
Q.52  COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to detail the number of tenant purchases over the last 5 

years by area and whether the property was an apartment or house? 
 
Q.53  COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on the Housing Insulation program, 

detailing the following? 
a)      The number of homes insulated last year, by area  
b)      The total budget last year   
c)      The total budget for the current year 
d)     The projected number of homes to be insulated this year, by area  
 

Q.54  COUNCILLOR HAZEL CHU 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide details of any inspection, monitoring or quality 

assurance in place in relation to homeless services, including hostels, hotels and other 
services provided by third parties. 

 
Q.55  COUNCILLOR HAZEL CHU 
 To ask the Chief Executive the total number of planning applications for commercial 

Airbnb lettings and the number of which that were granted. 
 
Q.56  COUNCILLOR HAZEL CHU 
 To ask the Chief Executive to set out in tabular from the duration for accessing 

emergency accommodation for families accommodated at the end of January and 
February and the same information for those families in ‘own door’ accommodation. 

 
Q.57 COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the roads maintenance budget for 2020 with 

the schedule of works, breaking down the cost of each project. 
 
Q.58  COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for a report on the 2020 roads maintenance budget for the 

20% sustainable travel portion of the roads maintenance budget, as agreed at annual 
DCC budget meeting, detailing the cost of each project. 

 



Q.59  COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the sanitary provision for DCC buildings 

as agreed in the annual DCC budget. 
 
Q.60  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DE RÓISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide me with a report on the recent works carried out 

in Le Fanu “The Lawns”, to include what was done, why it was carried out and to 
include how it is proposed to remediate the damage done to the grounds there as a 
result of the works. 

 
Q.61 COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DE RÓISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive what the current status is regarding “Name and Shame 

Boards” across the City, where those engaged in illegal dumping, where images or 
CCTV exists, are displayed in locations across the area where they engaged in the 
dumping. 

 
Q.62  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DE RÓISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive how he proposes to tackle the chronic issue of dog fouling 

that exists in Dublin South Central. No fines were issued in 2019 or 2018. 
 
Q.63  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DE RÓISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the road between St Matthews and The 

Primary Care Centre on Ballyfermot Rad to be re-laid. Last year, I was delighted to see 
the work on Ballyfermot Road and Kylemore Road re-surfaced. However, why this last 
100m of road, which is in a shocking state, was left out to be returned to, I have no 
idea. 

 
Q.64  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please refer to ongoing problem with rubbish/waste/bins 

etc. ending up on road at location at (details supplied) and say if he can have the 
matter examined with a view to resolving same for local residents. 

 
Q.65  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to refer to the tree that was removed from (details 

supplied) and say if/when same will be replaced. 
 
Q.66 COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can re-instate ramps at (details supplied) as 

motorists behave as if no ramps are present due to the worn condition of same and if 
rumble strips could be installed outside the school. 
 

Q.67  COUNCILLOR DEIRDRE HENEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to please say if he can arrange to install a no left turn at 

(details supplied). 
 

Q.68  COUNCILLOR DANNY BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to the housing of (details supplied), as the couple are 

under threat of eviction. 
 

Q.69  COUNCILLOR DANNY BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the road outside Poolbeg Quay can be re surfaced as 

there is a significant noise pollution to the residents of this complex.   
 
 
 



Q.70 COUNCILLOR DANNY BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive what plans are in place to address serious defects in 

Glovers Court Complex. Residents report unresolved issues going back years. 
 
Q.71 COUNCILLOR DANNY BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to address a particularly poor resurfacing patch on Harold’s 

Cross road - specifically outside no 55. 
 
Q.72  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to give an update on his plans to remove the ugly no cycling 

signs at the Millennium Bridge and replace them with smaller signs attached to the 
lighting standards? In addition can he put in place a cleaning program for the handrails 
of the bridge and ensure the four lighting features work?” 

 
Q.73  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive give a timescale for a new application to Bord Pleanála for 

the pedestrianisation of College Green, and can he make a statement on the matter?” 
 
Q.74  COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he would consider a 3 week trial of the pedestrianisation 

of South William Street as an interim measure in advance of the full pedestrianisation 
planned as part of the Dublin City Development Plans. 

 
Q.75  COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive to re-install bike parking stands on the median strip on 

O’Connell Street? 
 
Q.76 COUNCILLOR JANET HORNER 
 To ask the Chief Executive to detail the income from parking charges – separately 

accounting for residential permits and parking meters? 
 
Q.77  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to review the scheme of letting with a view to ensuring no 

applicant on DCC housing list is disadvantaged by moving from rental assistance 
payment to HAP. 

 
Q.78  COUNCILLOR DAITHÍ DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive how many housing applicants have been moved from rental 

allowance to HAP since the legislation was introduced, break it down area by area and 
how many had their position on the housing list disadvantaged? 

 
Q.79  COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 

To ask the Chief Executive when the tress will be pruned in the park to the rear of 15 
Auburn Street? 

 
Q.80 COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on what investigation has taken place 

into the presence of Japanese Knotweed in the old Mahoney’s site and the garden of 
(details supplied) and how do they propose it be treated and eliminate it altogether in 
this area. 

 
Q.81  COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide a report on how many retrofit insulations were 

done in 2019, when will funding be released to commence them in 2020, and how 
many will be completed in 2020 by area. 



Q.82  COUNCILLOR MARY FITZPATRICK 
To ask the Chief Executive to confirm has DCC bought the block of 6 story apartments 
on Glasnevin Hill, and if so what is the proposed use? 
 

Q.83  COUNCILLOR DONNA COONEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the plans by Dublin City Council parks to expand the car 

parking by almost double in St. Anne’s Park is considered to be consistent with the 
City councils climate action plan, development plan objectives, air quality objectives 
and prioritising active transport policy objects” 
 

Q.84  COUNCILLOR DONNA COONEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if we can have a stronger approach to enforcement on  
 street cleaning and road, pavement damage outside building sites as its leading to 

children and adults walking and cycling through mounds of slippery mud, the site by 
St. Brigid’s Girls National school Killester is an example, with the pavements all 
cracked and broken also from heavy construction vehicles, but it’s similar at many sites 
throughout the city, could a hefty fine be imposed for non-compliance, also that 
deliveries at site not take place at commuter times and at sites adjacent to school at 
arrival and leaving times ”   

 
Q.85 COUNCILLOR DONNA COONEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide the councillor with all correspondence that 

concern cycling infrastructure namely East Wall, Liffey Cycle route, Alfie Byrne to 
Amien Street Between the NTA and Dublin City Council and Department of transport 
from 1st March 2019 and 2nd March 2020. 

 
Q.86 COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to inspect the bathroom at the home of our tenant at 

(details supplied) with a view to identifying whether there are grounds for upgrade. 
 

Q.87 COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive whether the laneway at the entrance to the Warrenmount 

Community Education Centre on Mill Street is owned by the council and if so, what are 
the plans for works on the Lane way to clean it and renovate it to the same standard 
as the new surrounding public domain which has been improved as a result of the 
newly built student accommodation and hotels in the area. 

 
Q.88  COUNCILLOR TINA MACVEIGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive whether he would consider approaching the new owners 

of the gated green space located at the centre of the street at Rialto Cottages (in the 
Cul de sac with house numbers in the 30s) with a view to purchasing this site and 
turning it into a neighbourhood park/playground and so making it available to all 
residents in the cottages. 

 
Q.89  COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to indicate if there is repair protocol in place to fix a raised 

footpath/tree trip/loose paving that has been the cause of an insurance claim against 
DCC. 
 

Q.90 COUNCILLOR DARYL BARRON 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the planning enforcement section has received 

complaints regarding building works now underway at (details supplied). Are the 
specified hours of works permitted in the planning permission being adhered to? Can 
the 3.5 tonne traffic restriction on the roads servicing this site be enforced? Can action 
be taken to stop the damage being done to these road surfaces by the heavy 



construction trucks? Can the roads be cleaned up regularly? Can enforcement action 
be taken in respect of vans connected to this site parking on double yellow lines? Can 
a new construction entrance to this site be put in place instead? 

 
Q.91  COUNCILLOR MICHAEL MACDONNCHA  
 To ask the Chief Executive To ask the CEO if he will respond to the recommendations 

of the Kelly/Colgan Report of 31/8/2016 'Moore Street, Henry Place & Moore Lane 
Assessment for Proposal to the Record of Protected Structures'; specifically what 
action will be taken on the recommendations that Number 10, Number 20/21, and 
O'Brien's Bottling Stores be added to the Record of Protected Structures and that 
further investigation of the White House and O'Brien's Mineral Water Factory, Henry 
Place be facilitated. 

 
Q.92 COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he will bring forward proposals to advance and develop 

the park at (details supplied) so as to make it more attractive to local residents? Can 
children’s’ play facilities be provided in it? Would he consider a partnership with a local 
football club in order to provide good quality playing pitch facilities in this park? 
 

Q.93 COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he could provide me with the detail of the amount of funds 

that the Council has collected in 2020 in Tenant Rent Arrears and also provide the 
amount of tenants went into arrears on their Rent in 2020 and how much is new arrears 
is owed in 2020. 
 

Q.94  COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to address the dead tree on the footpath outside (details 

supplied). 
 

Q.95 COUNCILLOR RACHEAL BATTEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to look at the road edges in (details supplied), they need 

to be cleaned there is over growth on the edges especially between number 1 – 8 
where the bushes needs to be cut back. 
 

 
 

 
 
  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 


